

The Fetter Family

Missionaries to

Micronesia

January-February 2013



Contact Information:

The Fetter Family
P.O. Box 697
Kosrae, FM 96944
danielfetter5@hotmail.com

Sending Church:

First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172

Support Address:

WWNTBM
P.O. Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC
28086
(704) 730-1440
www.wwntbm.com



Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

We have had some exciting times at the Tafunsak Baptist Church. On January 6th, we held our first Sunday morning service. We did not know how many would come, but we invited everyone that we could. We had planned to have dinner on the grounds after the service. When we arrived, the church was already full. We had many first time visitors and some returning visitors. All in all, we had well over a hundred people there that morning. We had to dismiss the children, so that adults would have a place to sit down. We could have never imaged so many coming out to the service, and we worried that there would not be enough food for everyone. God was faithful. It was amazing to watch our people wait until all the visitors had food before eating themselves.

While talking with some of the visitors, we found out that many where parents of the children that have been faithfully attending our services. God has been using these young people to reach out to their friends and even some of their families. One dad told me that his girls have been asking and pleading with him and his wife to come to our service. Last Sunday night, one of the mothers of two young men that attend faithfully asked Christ to be her Saviour. Please pray that God will continue to use these young people. Most of them are looking for some love, and what a great opportunity we have to show them the love of Christ. Praise the Lord for a large group of children!

Dennis has continued to come and has been able to get another young man, Alex, to start coming back to services. Lazarus' sons have come, and we ask that you continue to pray for all of these young men and their need of salvation. God has truly blessed our ministry and us. We would like to thank you for your faithful prayers. As we begin 2013, we appreciate all of our faithful supporters throughout last year. Many have given us special gifts and sent Christmas presents to our children, for which we are extremely thankful. May God bless your faithfulness of prayers and support!

Last week, we were able to have Sean Quinlan and his wife for revival services. They are missionaries in Guam. We combined the two churches and had great services. One young lady received Christ and many decisions were made throughout the week. Albert was burdened for souls. The next morning he led another lady to the Lord.

Around May, we are planning on returning for furlough. We plan on updating our supporting churches during this time and will be contacting our churches soon. You can always reach us through our e-mail: danielfetter5@hotmail.com

Until He Comes, Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter